
 
 
 
Connecticut Legislation on Premium Payments for Terminated Employees  
 
 
We want you to be aware of important State of Connecticut legislation regarding 
health insurance premium payments for terminated employees.  
 
Effective October 1, 2009, Connecticut Public Act No. 09-126 provides employers (with 
fully insured health plans) an election to terminate an employee’s medical insurance 
coverage under a group health insurance policy 72 hours after termination of 
employment, for any reason other than layoff or if an employee voluntarily terminates 
employment. 
 
If the employer chooses to terminate the policy and wants to receive a premium 
credit, it is the employer’s responsibility to e-mail or fax an Employer Request for 
Premium Credit form to us no later than 72 hours after the termination. The e-mail 
address and fax number are included on the form. The form will not be accepted by 
mail.  
 
It is also the employer’s responsibility to notify the former employee of this election within 
72 hours of termination and to remit to the former employee, his or her share of any 
credited or returned premium. 
 
The Employer Request for Premium Credit form is enclosed and available through the 
Employers site at www.oxfordhealth.com. Once you log in, choose the Tools & 
Resources tab. Under Practical Resources, select Your Benefit Coverage, and then 
Forms. The Employer Request for Premium form will be listed with Connecticut small 
and large group information.  
 
If you have any questions regarding this Public Act, please contact your Oxford 
representative. 
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